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President George Ammermann, called the April 14, 2011, Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board Meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.  Attendees: George Ammermann, Doug Biggs, Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Sandy Foss, Jose Contreras and Linda Bruno.
Minutes The March 10, 2011, Board minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report Bob Teweles submitted a written report for the Board for March, 2011, which will be attached to the minutes. The GCMG Treasury balance as of March 31, 2011 was $12,765.30. Bob reported the purchase of a sign for Schertz Community Garden. He also reported the dues for 2011 have been closed out and Class 23 subgroup has been opened.  A bill for topsoil was determined to belong to the Gonzales MG and he would direct the bill to Gail Johnson. He would investigate a second bill requesting taxes from TAMU. The report was reviewed and accepted.

Speakers   Doug Biggs reported the following speakers:


April       Monta Zengerle            Pollinators


May       George Ammermann    Changes in the TMG


June      Cassandra Truax          Composting Worms


July        Penny Glawe                Citrus Green Disease


August   Liz Palfini                      Wildflower Legends and Lore

Sept       Dr. Becky Kelso           Skin cancer and sun protection for  gardeners

George brought up the change in the schedule for June  after the change of dates for the Summer Social. Since the dates are 2 weeks apart and the speaker was already scheduled for June the Board agreed to continue with both the social and meeting for June. 

Committee Reports

Education
Linda reported the field trip to the San Antonio Food bank included 8 people. She reported it was somewhat disappointing as they are in transition due to some pending construction, but they had a good day.  

She said we need to go to the County Commissioners to extend the lease for an additional 5 years for the Schertz Community Garden. The present lease is for 3 years and received in 2009.
Volunteers are needed for Sippel Elementary School to help with a garden. Linda also had a request for help from the Church La Trinidad. 

This brought about a discussion on evaluating project requests for GCMG. There was agreement that proposals should be evaluated prior to a project to determine if the project met GCMG requirements.  It was suggested to change the project evaluation form title to  “proposal”,  to encourage requesters to understand a project should be reviewed prior to initiation of a project.  The Board, however, does not want the process to discourage the initiative of those wishing to start projects. It was felt if several Master Gardeners are involved in a project, the organization should take credit for the time and expertise expended. It was suggested to include the project request forms in the packet for all new interns with a review of how to propose a project.
Earth Day is set up and ready.

Schertz Community Garden  

Linda reported Bexar County donated $1000 in gift certificates from Home Depot to be designated for use at the SCG.  The donation was for the help from Dale Odvody and Joe Bruno and the hours donated setting up and manning booths at the SASSR by GCMG.   Linda will keep receipts on the certificates. George requested Linda put together a record of the expenses for the garden to keep the Board current in expenditures. Linda reported she has receipts for all expenditures for the garden.
She reported Dale and Ann Odvody have donated a new storage shed for the garden to store tools and supplies at the garden. 

She reported an expenditure of $250 needs to be recouped from the Extension Office for the tomato project the GCMG is doing for Travis Franke at the SCG. They have so far planted 118 plants and added 2 new beds. 

She reported the new sign is up and looks good. 
Publicity

Peggy shared the article in the Schertz Magazine on the Schertz Community Garden. 

She reported David Rodriquiz on the Earthkind Website has a CEU class on Drought Preparedness. There is also one of fire ants. They could be used for education hours for members. 
Floresville has requested us to participate in their Market Days but Peggy suggested we decline and the Board agreed. 

She has had no volunteers offer to help with the photo album for the website. 
Peggy had sent to the board via email, the statistics report on hits to the website. Linda remarked that many of the hits come when someone requests organic as a search word. 

Peggy reported Class 23 is on the homepage. 

New Certifications.   Ramonita Cardona is thought to be ready to certify.  Bob will check with Dale. 

Summer Social   Still need a Chairperson. Linda will try at the meeting to recruit someone. 

County Fair.   Peggy Love has resigned as Chairman due to a conflict in her schedule. Linda is talking with her about staying on until she has to leave.

Mentoring Workshop
Jose reported 18 members participated in the workshop. He felt the program went well. He presented the Board with a handout which summarized the results of the brainstorming. This information will be given to the Education Committee to help develop the mentoring program.    
ByLaws    No activity to report. 
Class 23   George reported that Jose has resigned as Class Coordinator. Jose reported he is having surgery and his physician has instructed him he will not be available for several months. Jose presented his plan for the class and reviewed it with the Board. The plans are well in place. A replacement for Jose will be needed. Everyone thanked Jose for all he has done preparing for class 23. 
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:14 p.m.
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